
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  10.12.03

03.218
PARITY WITHIN COURSE REGULATIONS: FULL-TIME AND PART-TIME STUDENTS


The Committee, at its October meeting, had received the Chairman’s annual review of external examiner reports for the 2002/3 academic year.  An area for attention identified was the need to demonstrate equity in regulations between full-time and part-time students.  It was agreed that Faculties discuss the matter and forward comments for consideration by the Committee (min 03.174 viii) refers).


The Committee received paper TLC/03/78 which set out the responses received from the Faculties of Arts and Business and Management and highlighted one area for discussion which related to the application of condonement.


The Committee noted that this was currently applied within a year of study, and that condonement rules set a maximum proportion of the study load taken which might be condoned (one-third in pre-final year undergraduate degrees).  The rules did not distinguish between part-time and full-time study but in practice part-time students taking a light load would not be eligible for condonement.  The Faculty of Arts proposed that condonement should apply within levels rather than years.  However, there were practical concerns for the operation of Boards of Examiners, as information on modules from previous years at the same level would have to be carried forward.  This would not necessarily be in the interests of part-time students given the consequent delay in relation to decisions on resits for modules with marks within a condonable range.


AGREED:
that no change be made to regulations.

